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Meeting Opened:  9.00 am.
Present: Hayden Jones (President) Graeme Liddelow (Vice President) Mavis Jones (Secretary), Bronwyn Croghan, Lorraine McNamara, Gill Irvine, Margaret Broun, Tony Armstrong, Christine Toovey, Reg Radford and Jude Ottaway (Phone link).  Cr Phillips for last 10 minutes of the meeting.
Apologies:  Katie Eddington (Treasurer)
1.   Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting 4 December, 2022 
Moved:   Graeme Liddelow
2nd  Chris Toovey
–   Accepted and carried by all.

2.   Business Arising:  All items covered in general business. 

3.   Correspondence:
IN:
31 Dec – email from Paul Harris re Bibbulmun Track Anniversary Walk and PBPA hosting BBQ
17 Jan – letter from David Schober re Swimming Beach Access.

19 Jan – email from Jude Ottaway re online virtual meetings.

01 Feb – email from Paul Harris re Local Govt elections and ward change.

02 Feb – email from David King re site visit on 10 Feb.

Hayden tabled a text received from Gavin Pascoe regarding speeding near playground corner.

OUT:
13 Dec– emailed Molly Smith re Subs payment and donation.

02 Jan – email reply to Paul Harris.
16 Jan – email Thank you letter to Jenny Broun.

16 Jan – email Thank you letter to Trevor Brown Captain of Peaceful Bay Fire brigade.

16 Jan – email Thank you letter to Janine Phillips, Caravan Park Shop

16 Jan – emailed letter to David Schober, CEO SoD re swimming beach access.

17 Jan – email new committee contact details to SoD for their records.

        Moved:   Hayden Jones
 
2nd   
Margaret Broun
-    Accepted/Endorsed.
4. 
Finance Report:
      All proceeding to budget.
Mavis tabled the Financial reports for December, 2022 and January 

      2023 provided by Katie   An Invoice for funding will be sent to the Shire of Denmark.

  Moved:  
Mavis Jones

2nd
Margaret Broun
-    Accepted/Endorsed
5.
Maintenance Report:
· Jeremy is carrying on as usual.

· Barriers around the water tank have been mended.

· Jude reported that poles had been removed on the approach to the steps at Flag Hill.  Jude and her husband put them back, but they are damaged and need attention.

· Beach Access sign at Sea Rescue removed. It was found in the bush by children and given to Margaret who put it back.

· New Flag Hill and Soft Beach signs have been erected and look good. 
· One of the swing seats is broken – Hayden will follow this up.
6.   General Business:    
Committee meeting dates for 2023  - Meetings normally held on first Sunday of each month.

February  5

March  5

April  2


May 7

June  4


July  2


August  6

September 10  (moved  

      due to Father’s Day)
October  1

November  5

December  3

Welcome to the new Committee Members for 2023, we are all looking forward to a good year.
      Thank you to the Committee members who did not re-nominate for PBPA, your service to the 

      community is acknowledged and appreciated.

Update on Maintenance Man service agreement. Hayden contacted the Shire of Denmark and requested the agreement for the retention of the Maintenance Man be progressed forward.  A meeting has been arranged for Friday 10 February with Jeremy, David King, Gina McPharlin and Hayden to discuss this position.  Hayden, with input from the committee, put together a list of duties that Jeremy carries out, plus those that are above and beyond what is required. This will be brought to the attention of David King during the site visit.
Virtual meeting availability. After a discussion on what programs were available to enable Jude Ottaway and Bron Croghan, Perth residents, to participate in committee meetings each month, Reg undertook to investigate setting up Microsoft “Teams” and purchasing a microphone speaker device.  Until this is in place the phone link will be used.
Hosting BBQ for Bibbi Track Anniversary Inquiry.  An inquiry from Paul Harris whether the PBPA Committee would be interested in hosting a BBQ at the Hall for the 25th Anniversary Bibbulmun Track Walk was tabled.  Unfortunately, we are unable to take this on as 3 September is Father’s Day and committee members will be otherwise engaged in family activities.  An email will be sent to Paul informing him of our decision. 
Swimming Beach Access. As a result of this issue being raised at the AGM a letter was sent to the Shire of Denmark.   A site visit has been arranged on Friday 10 February with David King and Hayden to look at the options available to make beach access easier for those with mobility issues.
Local Government Elections. Paul Harris emailed PBPA regarding the abolishment of the Ward System in Local Government state-wide. The number of councillors will remain the same in the Denmark Shire. We agreed to alert the membership to this situation via email and our Facebook page and encourage them to register to vote at the Shire of Denmark 2023 elections. 
7.   Other Business:
Bron suggested the Notice Board at the Hall needed refreshing.  Bron and Gill will organise photos of activities (obtaining permission if required) and make “headers” for various groups and events.  Also look at painting the back board.
Tony advised he will complete the pin up board by installing the frame and he may need someone to help as it is quite large.

Reg  asked about the Sale of the Quad Bike. Also, he has taken drone photos of the Bay and offered to laminate them for use at the Hall.
Margaret advised that after the initial site visit by Karis Aplin from the Shire of Denmark regarding the installation of the Gym Equipment she has heard nothing since and may consider approaching the Manjimup Shire.  It is only 2 pieces of equipment on each side of the oval.

Graeme suggested that the PBPA Office Bearers contact details be put in the Notice Board at the Hall for community members information.  Graeme also said the sale of the Quad bike could be by tender. He also offered to clean it up to make the bike more attractive for sale.
Cr Phillips advised that we should make a record of work done by the community in the maintenance and care of structures and the general wellbeing of the community at the Bay to make Denmark Council aware of the valuable contributions made by volunteers and the considerable savings to the Shire.  This will lend support for our funding requests in the future.  Cr Phillips also reiterated the abolishment of the Ward System for local Government elections. 
8.   Meeting closed: 
10.08 am


Next Meeting:   5th  MARCH, 2023 
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